
 
 
April 29, 2020 
 
Dear PG Families, 
 
I wanted to update everyone as we move forward with our school closure and distance / at home learning opportunities.  Sutter County 
Superintendents met today via Zoom along with officials from Sutter County Health.  We learned that we will receive an update to the 
“Stay at Home” orders from Department of Public Health this weekend.  As we move forward with the phases of opening businesses 
and adjusting the orders there is no indication that schools can reopen this school year. With that said, Pleasant Grove will extend 
our closure throughout the month of May and it is very doubtful that we can return until next school year.    
 
Teachers have worked extremely hard once again to create at home learning opportunities that are valuable, and your children can be 
successful with their completion.  Staff also recognizes the difficulty families may be having as you continue to work and take on at 
home learning.  We are all very appreciative of your efforts and commitment.  As referenced in my last correspondence, we will have 
a work packet drop off and pick up on Monday, May 4th between 9:00-12:00.  At this time, the packets and any completed work 
are due and the next three weeks will be provided.   
 
Teachers will continue to make a weekly connection with students and/or families through a variety of methods, such as Zoom, 
emails, texts, or phone calls.  Please note that as your children complete their studies, it is very important for you to communicate with 
the teachers any struggles families may be experiencing so teachers can work with families to ensure all of students are successful 
with at home learning.  It will take a team effort with everyone involved, but most importantly for your children to participate and 
fully engage in their education and daily studies.   
 
Continued daily time expectations for each grade level:   
K=1hour  1st=1.5-2 hours  2nd=2 hours 3-5= 2.5-3 hours        6-8=2.5-3.5 hours  
 
The following are important dates as we move forward and close out this unprecedented school year: 
 

• Monday, May 4th 9:00-12:00 Drop off all completed work to date. 
Pick up work packets for the next three weeks. 
Pick up breakfast and lunch for the week. 

 
• Monday, May 11th 11:00-12:00 Pick up breakfast and lunch for the week. 

 
• Monday, May 18th 11:00-12:00 Pick up breakfast and lunch for the week. 

 
• Tuesday, May 26th 9:00-12:00 Drop off May’s work packets  

Return all school materials, library books laptops. 
This final week is a “catch up / complete all work” week. 
Pick up breakfast and lunch for the week. 

 
• Friday, May 29th 9:00-2:00: Last chance to return all work, all school materials,  

library books, and laptops. 
 

• Monday, June 1st Time TBA  Collect personal belongings 
Date may change this final week Possible desk clean out 

Yearbook / report card distribution. 
As always, please do not hesitate to contact your teacher, or our office with any questions or concerns.  Sherry remains our main 
contact for the office operations and can be reached at sherrym@sutter.k12.ca.us.  You can always reach me as well at 
davet@sutter.k12.ca.us. 
 
Please keep your families safe and remember that we will work together as we close out our school year. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Dave Tarr 
Superintendent / Principal 

Pleasant Grove School—A California Gold Ribbon School 

3075 Howsley Road 
Pleasant Grove, CA  95668 
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